UAHRA Newsletter
Fall 2008
Message from the President

(Carol Ashburn Roach)


Welcome to the University’s new academic year! We hope you had a good summer! Our campus is changing, and we want you to come and see the progress! Have you toured the new Shelby Building? Seen the Intermodal Facility under construction? Did you know that the President’s Office has moved to Shelbie King Hall (our campus west of Sparkman Drive)?


Come and join us for our fall meeting on October 15, at 11:30 in Spragins Hall. We would love to see you and hope you will bring a friend. Come and enjoy a salad luncheon (provided by your Board), meet and greet longtime friends, ask questions of our speaker, Connie Glass of The Elder Law Firm of Glass and Wallace, and take part in our short business meeting.


Do you have any ideas and suggestions for our organization? You can call me at 776-0037 or email cashroche@bellsouth.net.


Take care, be careful out there, and put October 15 on your calendar!      As ever,   Carol
UAHRA October Meeting

The next general meeting of the UAHRA will be Wednesday, October 15, 2008 at 11:30 a.m. The meeting will be held in the Hospitality Room of Spragins Hall. There is a handicap parking lot on the west side of the building (enter at the top of the hill across from Roberts Hall). A salad/dessert lunch will be provided by the Board of Directors. 


Our guest speaker will be Ms. Connie Glass of the Elder Law Firm of Glass & Wallace, P.C. Ms. Glass will give an overview of legal issues of particular importance to individuals over the age of fifty. Ms. Glass is certified as an Elder Law Attorney by the National Elder Law Foundation. To assist with food planning, please let Faye Hartman (hartmanf@uah.edu or 824-6982) know if you will be coming.

If any non-Board members wish to bring salad or dessert to the meeting, it will be welcomed. You could coordinate with Vella Dailey at daileyv@uah.edu to see what has been committed.

UAHRA Scholarship


If you wish to contribute to the UAHRA scholarship, your check should be made to the “UAHuntsville Foundation” with “UAHRA Scholarship” on the “for” line. This will insure that the funds are credited to our scholarship and that you receive an acknowledgement for tax purposes. Checks can be given to the UAHRA Treasurer at meetings or sent to the Foundation office at: UAHuntsville Of​fice of Advancement, Suite 300 Shelbie King Hall, Huntsville, AL 35899.
UAHRA is Growing!


Our retirees’ association now has 120 members! We hope to keep growing so if you know any eligible person who is not a member, please invite them to the October general meeting. Checks should be made to “UAH Retir​ees’ Association” or “UAHRA” and sent to Faye Hartman, c/o Office of the President, Room 370 Shelbie King Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. You can also give dues to Joan Williamson, Treasurer, at the meeting. The dues are determined by your mem​bership category and categories can change from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree



$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both UAH retirees)



$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse



$17.50

UAH Retiree & non-retired Spouse





$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree





$10.00

Other individual applicants (as ap​proved by the Board)

$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years of retirement eligibility)





$10.00
New Board Members

Our new Board for 2008-2009 was announced at the May general meeting and the Board elected officers at a business meeting following the general meeting. Your new Board is listed below (*denotes newly elected members):

Carol Roach . . . . . . President

Val Seaquist . . . . . . Vice-President

Vella Dailey* . . . . . .  Secretary

Joan Williamson . . .  Treasurer

Ned Audeh*

Dave Billings*

Steve Bruce*

Sam Campbell

Nancy Sutherlin


Immediate past president, Dave Brown and several other past officers, including Gladys Jones and Lee Cook, have graciously agreed to serve in an ex officio capacity to advise the Board.
Zostavax ® Vaccine


Zostavax® is a single dose vaccine for prevention of shingles in patients sixty years or older. It is now covered under PEEHIP with a member co-pay of 50%. Check with your primary care physician if you are interested in receiving a vaccination. 
Campus Changes


There are numerous changes on campus, some readily visible and others not so evident at first glance. An important change is the move of top administrative offices from Madison Hall to Shelbie King Hall. The newly relocated offices and their primary room numbers are listed below:

Office of the President . . . . . . . .370 SKH

Office of the Provost & Asso.


Provost . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 364 SKH

Office of Vice President for

    Finance & Administration . . . . 357 SKH

Office of University Counsel . . . . 347 SKH


All telephone numbers remain the same.
Professional Development for Retired Educators


Did you know that FREE on-line courses are available to retired educators who may wish to fulfill requirements for teacher certificate renewal? The classes are six weeks and provide the opportunity to earl 3.0 Continuing Education Units (30 hours). If you do not have a home computer, you can access these classes via a local public library computer. The website: http://elearning.alsde.edu will provide enrollment information as well as a list of courses offered. The next course begins OCTOBER 15TH. 
UAHRA Webpage

Information about UAHRA (constitu​tion, by-laws, current board members and officers), past information (newsletters) and announcements of future meetings can be found at the UAHRA Webpage. Go to the UAH homepage: http://www.uah.edu and then click on “Visitor” and “UAH Retirees Association”. 
Minutes


Minutes of the last general meeting in May are attached. Please review and, if you have any corrections or discussion, let us know at the October meeting. 
Did You Know???

In 2005, the State of Alabama filed a lawsuit against 72 pharmaceutical manufacturers, alleging fraudulently inflated prices for prescription drugs, which caused the state Medicaid agency to over-pay. As of late August 2008, the state had been awarded more than $275 million from two jury awards—now on appeal—and one settlement. Other cases are pending with the next trial set for October 27 in Montgomery. If the awards are not overturned, the state stands to gain millions of dollars returned to the treasury. AARP is asking Alabama lawmakers to earmark the money for services that help people continue to live in their own homes as they age (in lieu of nursing homes). The state spent almost 90% of its 2006 Medicaid long-term care budget on nursing home care. To learn more about this issue, go to: www.aarp.org/al . 


For an AARP Voters’ Guide, showing how candidates in your state vote on issues of importance to you, go to: www.aarp.org/issues/state_elections. 

(source: AARP Bulletin, Vol. 49, No. 8, October 2008)

PAGE  
3

